
Greetings from the 6th District. I was so happy to see so many 
wonderful ALA members in attendance at our District meeting 
last week.  I hope you all enjoyed the PowerPoint presentation 
and all the information being shared.   
 

It is a great year to build our foundation and keep the membership in the 
ALA alive.   
 

A few housekeeping notes.  There is a new VA donation form, I have 
posted it on the new ALA FL 6th District Facebook page and have sent 
an email out to the Unit Presidents and Secretaries to print or email their 
members. In addition, from Department Treasurer, Brandi, EVERY UNIT 
is required to have a Form 990, License from the Department of Agricul-
ture, and an updated Sun Biz record. It is the responsibility of the Unit to 
be sure to send the information to Department to remain in compli-
ance.  Please send to ALAFLHQ@alafl.org as soon as you have these 
updated.  
 

Also, if you have not already sent in your Unit Chairman, please do so. 
This helps our District Chairman share information regarding reporting, 
news about our ALA programs and much more.  
 

Fall Conference is right around the corner and the tickets are now on 
sale for the President and Commander's Banquet . The tickets are $65 
each and will go fast. The theme is 70's Rock N Roll so bring out those 
bell bottoms and Dance the night away.  
 

I will have more information very shortly but wanted to put this out there. I 
have been asked to help organize within the 6th District a toy drive for 
the children and the Domiciliary VA.  Robin Shellhammer has been in 
touch with the representative and instead of picking a few an-
gels, they would like an influx of toys that they can match with 
the appropriate families. We would like to have all the toys 
dropped off by our next District Meeting, December 7th. More 
information to follow ASAP.  
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OPPORTUNITY FOR FREE FLAGS 

Deadline to order flags for Veterans Day is 

October 12, 2024 
Email: orders@usflagmaker.net 

Mail: 189 Cobb Parkway North, Suite C-4, Marietta, GA 30062 
Call: 770-919-0058 
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Does your Unit or Legion Family have a special event 
coming up? A dance, a dinner, or a fundraiser??? 
Please send your information to the 6th District Le-
gion webmaster, Bob Colbert, so it can be posted on 
the Legion Family website. Email—bcolbert@usa.net 



Hi everyone! I’m Patsy Sewell and I’d 
like to introduce myself as the Mem-
bership Chairman for our District this 
year.  I am a member of Unit 183, Old 
Glory, Fern Park/Altamonte Springs.  I 
also serve as the District Secretary 
and as the president of Unit 183, as 
well as the Membership Coordinator at 
Dept Headquarters.   
 

Membership 100% goal for this year is 
close of books, plus 2.  Our current 6th 
district membership is at 27.37%, we 
are beating 12th district by a mere few, 
at 22.35%.  Now is the time to get your 
members to renew and get our num-
bers up! Would love to have all units at 
50% at least by November!  
 

ALAMIS:  What is ALAMIS and how 
can it help your unit?  ALAMIS is the 
American Legion Auxiliary Manage-
ment Information System.  It is used to 
help manage your members.  Each 
unit may have up to 2 users.   
 

There are 3 different access types for ALAMIS.   
Unit View:  Cost $10/yr – this allows you to view your members profiles and reports (such as a mem-
bership roster).  
Unit Write:  Cost $15/yr – this allows you to view and edit the members profiles, view and print re-
ports, add new users.   
Full Access:  Cost $20/yr – this allows you to do everything above, plus allows you to pay your mem-
bers dues.  You must have a unit debit/credit card for this level of access and take online training 
provided by National.   
 

Having ALAMIS will allow you to enter and pay members faster, perform updates on their addresses, 
name changes, etc.  The only items you would need to continue to send to Department Headquar-
ters are rejoins, transfers, and deceased members.  You can find an ALAMIS user request form on 
department’s website under Quick Links/Forms and Resources/Membership Forms/ALAMIS user 
request.   
 

Please feel free to contact me at any time with any membership questions you may have:  member-
ship@alafl.org.   
 

Patsy Sewell, 6th District Membership Chair 
 

#MembershipIsTheKey 
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Do you ever wonder what happens with the information that we report on? Why does it matter the 
number of hours we worked on a program or the amount of money we spent?  Believe it or not this 
information is reported to congress based on the reports that we send to National .  The impact form 
helps create initiatives that can drive positive change and create more benefits to support our veter-
an community.   
 
Each ALA member should fill out the impact form no matter if the work they do is in the unit or on 
their own in the community.  The monies and hours spent DO directly impact the help that our veter-
ans receive.  This is probably one of the most important things we can report on .   
 
Ever wonder how you can report on the dinners you helped the families with, post clean up days and 
other things within your Post family?  These numbers can be reported under section 4 My Service 
Representing the ALA in the Community.  
 
The forms for members, the unit ( Presidents need to send this in with their year end reporting ) and 
District impact forms are located on alafl.org under Forms and Resources - then Unit Forms.   
 
IMPACT FORMS DO MAKE A POSITIVE IMPACT IN OUR VETERANS LIVES ! 
 -For God and Country,  
 
Penny Kanbara 
District 6 President  
407-879-2528 
district6president@alafl.org 
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Are you the Unit Chair for one of the Auxiliary programs? Did you know that our Department Chairs 
hold regular Zoom meetings so that we can share ideas and get answers to questions concerning 
the programs that our members may have?  
 

President Penny is working to get a complete schedule of the Zoom sessions and so far we have 
the following: 
 

VA & R is the Third Thursday of the month @ 7pm. If you wish to join, please email veteransaf-
fairs@alafl.org to be sent the email link.  
 
Americanism/National Security - Joint Zoom meeting - 3rd Monday of the Month - email american-
ism@alalfl.org to be sent the email link.   
 

We hope to have the complete list by next month. In the meantime, please check out the Facebook 
groups for each program. 

http://alafl.org
mailto:district6president@alafl.org
mailto:veteransaffairs@alafl.org
mailto:veteransaffairs@alafl.org
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mailto:americanism@alalfl.org


Borrowed From Charlotte’s personal Facebook page: 
I just completed a wonderful visit through the 6th District, September 19th -22nd. 
Thank you, 6th District President Penny Kanbara her husband Scotty Kanbara, for 
being great hosts.  
 

My first stop, on Thursday, September 19th, was at Old Glory Unit 
183, where we had Hot Dogs, Baked Beans, and Homemade Mac 
and Cheese, and Smores for Dessert.  I enjoyed meeting with the 
members there. 
 

On Friday, September 20th, we went to Unit 347, 
Lady Lakes, for lunch with the Unit 347 members, 
Unit 219 members and Department Historian Dara 
Oliver also joined us along with Villagers for Veter-
ans group and a tour of Ashley’s Cottage. Villagers 
for Veterans is an organization that supports in-
jured veterans, Ashley’s Cot-
tage. It is a house in Fruitland 
Park that provides a safe place 

for women veterans to go as they transition back into civil-
ian life or need help getting back on their feet, and it can 
accommodate up to six women at a time. WOMEN VET-
ERANS PROGRAM 

 

We then traveled to American Legion Auxiliary Unit 219 
Fruitland Park, for a home cooked dinner of baked ziti 
and played the shoots game with members of all of the 
Families. We even won a few games.  
 

Saturday, 21st, District Presi-
dent Penny, her husband 
Scotty, her sister Patsy and I 

were honored to help support Oviedo Memorial Post 243 annual suicide 
prevention walk where we chatted with the community about the Be The 
One initiative. We started at the Veterans Memorial wall at Oviedo On The 
Park, which was created by an Eagle Scout. We were joined by members 
of VFW Post 5405 and members of the Young Marines Group. It was a 
great morning.  

 

After going back to Penny’s house to refresh, we 
did find some time to “build” a house figurative-
ly.  Then on to Unit 286 Pine Castle.  It was an 
honor to have Post 286’s Honor Guard welcome 
me into the Post.  I was escorted by my Personal 
Page Jasmine Harris.  The Unit’s Spoon Dinner is 
always delicious. CONTINUED ON NEXT PAGE 
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Also, MVA top 20 Contestant, Cas-
sandra Guzman, was there with her 
husband Carlos.  After getting to 
greet the members, we played Fam-
ily Feud. Our team, Penny and Scot-
ty Kanbara, Jeremy Harris, Barbara 
Briganti and I won. Woo Hoo.!! 
 
Sunday, September 22, our last stop 
was at Unit 80 for breakfast joined 
by Department Treasurer/Unit 80 
Member Brandi Seeber and her hus-
band, Bob.   
 
District 6 Rocks.  
 
#buildingthehouse #membershipisthekey #BeTheOne #suicicideawarnessmonth 
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We hope you’ve enjoyed all the pictures from 
President Charlotte’s visit. If you have other pic-
tures from Charlotte’s Official Visit to the 6th Dis-
trict, please email them to Nell at necol-
bert@usa.net so that we can include them in our 
next newsletter. 

While “News You Can use” is a tried and true name for newsletters, it’s a 
name that has been over-used by many organizations. So… put your think-
ing caps on and let’s come up with a dynamic name that exemplifies what 
our District 6 is all about as we work to Secure our Foundation to Build a 
Stronger Future by Building the House where Membership is the Key. 
And remember, this year, our construction tool is a torch. 
 

Submit your ideas to our editor at necolbert@usa.net before October 
20th and your Unit will get bragging rights for having named the 2024

-2025 District 6 newsletter! 



UNIT 63, Winter Garden 
We are collecting Holiday cards for our troops through October 17th.  The collection box is on the 
front porch at Post 63, 271. West Plant St., Winter Garden. Thank you. See our flyer on Page 6. Our 
Legion Family is also hosting National Night Out on October 1. See our flyer on page 3. 
 

UNIT 112, Winter Park 
This month two of our Girls State delegates joined the Legionnaires 
from Post 243 and their families for a delicious steak dinner and to pre-
sent their updates on their exciting experiences at the 2024 Girls State. 
Post 243 does not have an Auxiliary Unit and they have supported Unit 
112 in both our Poppy distribution efforts and our desire for the last two 
years to be able to send an over-quota delegate to Girls State.  Pic-
tured at left is Unit 112 President, Marge Berrios, along with our dele-
gates and the Post 243 Commander. Marge presented the girls with 
their Girls State participation certificates and their Girls State medals. 

 
And to the right are President Marge and our Education Chair, Nell Col-
bert as they present a $250 check to an awesome first grade teacher at 
Eastbrook Elementary School in Winter Park. The check, made paya-
ble to Scholastic Books, allows Stephanie to provide every student in 
her classroom one book per month for the entire school year. Our Unit 
has provided a Scholastic Books check to a deserving teacher at East-
brook for the last six years as part of our #GiveTenToEducation pro-
ject.  
 

OLD GLORY UNIT 183, Fern Park/Altamonte Springs 
UPCOMING FUNDRAISING EVENT: 
On October 12, 2024, the Auxiliary will be hosting a Dia de los Muertos (Day of the Dead) fundrais-
ing event.  This holiday honors the deceased.  We will be having a pig roast (roasted in La Caja Chi-
na) and all the sides along with dessert of chocolate flan all for $12.00.  Please come dressed in 
your finest Spanish attire or Day of the Dead costumes.  There will be live music and raffle prizes, 
including a special cooler filled with all kinds of goodies!  All proceeds go to the Debbie Dorton Me-
morial Scholarship fund.  All are welcome!  Come join us for a good time! Please see our flyer on 
Page 5. 
 
Our unit auxiliary members split up 
and delivered baked goods to 2 dif-
ferent fire stations in our area.   Also 
pictured are our Unit Members and 
our Officers. 
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UNIT 219, Fruitland Park 
 

Our Unit was please to host President Charlotte during her visit to our Post home and 
her visit to Ashley’s Cottage, a house in Fruitland Park that provides a safe place for 
women veterans to go as they transition back into civilian life or need help getting back 
on their feet. Ashley’s Cottage it can accommodate up to six women at a time. After 
visiting the cottage, President Charlotte joined our Legion family for a 
home cooked dinner of baked ziti and played the shoots game with 
members of our Legion Family. 
 
Also during September and October, our Unit holds our Peanut Butter 

drive to support our local food bank. Please see our flyer on page 8. Donations are 
due by October 24th. 
 

UNIT 286, Pinecastle 
Happy Fall everyone.  Pine Castle Unit 286 has been working 
hard the last few months.  In July we hosted the Post 286 Fami-
ly Children & Youth Back to School Party.  There were 97 chil-
dren signed up.  They all received backpacks, 
school supplies,  a ruler with all the presidents on it, an Ameri-
can Flag, the American Flag comic book, and a Poppy coloring 
book.  Every backpack had a membership application, a poppy, 
and a note wishing them a great school year tied to it.  There 

were 13 backpacks delivered to the Lake Baldwin HUDVASH for two families that need assistance. 
 
In August the Unit hosted the 6th District School of Instruction.  There was a very nice turnout for 
that.  The Unit also started making plans for the Post Family cancer fundraiser that is being held on 
October 5th.  See our flyer on Page 4.  
 
There were several members that participated in the 9/11 program that was held at the Post.  On Fri-
day September 20th, the Legion held a POW/MIA program.  Students from Oakridge JROTC did an 
amazing job presenting the missing man table.  The Post was packed for the special program. 
 
Saturday September 21st, President Charlotte Bass came to visit.  She, along with District President 
Penny, and several other district members attended the monthly spoon dinner.  Madam President 
was presented a few gifts to start her year off.  We then played a friendly game of Family Feud, or as 
the Commander put it "Legion Family Feud". 
 
Our unit is working hard to get 2025 renewals in.  We are even giving members a chance to have 
their 2026 dues paid by the Unit if they pay 2025 by October 11th.  The names of members who re-
new by 10/11 will get put in a drawing for this.  Can't wait to see who the lucky winner will be. 
 
Hope everyone has a great month and a Happy Halloween. 
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The Chaplain’s Prayer—Paula Fox 

If your Unit has suffered the loss of one of your members, please remember to 
notify both our District Chaplain, Paula Fox,  and the Department Chaplain, 
Karen Marks.  
Email Karen at chaplain@alafl.org and Paula at foxinails1282@aol.com 
The Member Data Form should be completed for each member who has 
passed and included with your emails.  
The Member Data Form should also be emailed to Department Membership at 
membership@alafl.org so that National’s records can be updated. 

Hello, all Auxiliary members  
 

My name is Paula Fox and I’m honored to be your 6th District  Chaplain for the 2024-
2025 year. One thing to remember -  I’m here if you need anything or have any ques-
tions.  I want to encourage all Unit Chaplains to be there for our Auxiliary members 
when they need someone to talk or listen to after losing a loved one. We are here to 
provide our members with spiritual and emotional guidance. Sadly, to let everyone in 
the 6th District know that we have lost four Auxiliary members.  Our 6th District misses 

them tremendously. Let’s pray for our Veterans, community and our country every day to be safe.  
 

Let us pray: 
Dear God, we know that you have planned a season for everything and that includes us.  As we 
transition from one season of life to the next let us produce and plant seeds of knowledge and wis-
dom, so others will know you.  Our desires should be your desires, and we accept that you are the 
one who opens the doors to our past, present, and future.  Almighty God we come to you asking 
you to guide us in our thoughts and actions.  Let us continue to have faith that the leaders of our 
great nation will continue to turn to you for guidance.  We have faith knowing that you are in charge 
of all things in Heaven and Earth.  Protect those who protect us in the Armed Services and be with 
their families.  This we pray in your name. 
 

For God and Country,  
 

Sincerely,   
Paula Fox  
6th District Chaplain   
(407)747-0725  
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• Jimmy Carter’s Birthday—10/1/1924—Happy 100th birthday 
 
• Happy Birthday, US Navy—October 13th 
 
• Fall conferences have been designed to serve as fun and learning opportunities through 

breakout classes and distinguished guest speakers. Each year Fall Conference is geared toward 

the needs of our members. November 22 – 24, 2024 | Caribe Royale Orlando 

 
• 6th District Family Meeting 

Saturday, December 7, 2024 - 9 AM 
Post 35, 920 S Highland St, Mount Dora, FL 32757 

 
• 6th District Family Meeting 

Saturday, March 1st, 2025 - 9 AM 
Post 347, 699 W Lady Lake Blvd, Lady Lake, FL 32159 

 
• 6th District Picnic—Post 183, Altamonte 
 
• 6th District Family DCC 

Saturday, April 26, 2025 - 9 AM 
Post 80, 1019 Pennsylvania Ave, St. Could, FL 34769 

 
• Department of Florida 2025 Convention 

June 12-15, 2025 
Orlando Hilton Lake Buena Vista, 1751 Hotel Plaza Blvd, Lake Buena Vista, FL 32830 

2024-2025 District Calendar 

https://www.floridalegion.org/news-events/department-convention/welcome/
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2024-2025 District Officers and Chairmen 
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